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27 W. Washington Blvd.  
Oak Park, IL  60302 
 

708-386-5286 
 

School News 
 

�� Local Catholic high schools, along 
with scholarship groups, will be 
here on the evening of Thursday, 
October 4, in Maguire Hall.  All 
junior high students are welcome 
to attend. 

�� In honor of the feast day of St. 
Francis, Fr. George will do a 
blessing for our youngest children 
and their special stuffed pets this 
Friday morning. 

�� Also on Friday morning, the 
school will have a fire drill with 
the Oak Park Fire Department.  
It’s only a drill; don’t worry if you 
see us lined up outside. 

�� A group from Ernst and Young 
will be here on Friday afternoon, 
October 5, to conduct science    
experiments with our students. 

�� The school will be closed Monday, 
October 8, in recognition of       
Columbus Day. 

�� Volunteers are always welcome at 
our school.  If you are interested in 
helping out, please contact Mrs. 
Leamy at 
sleamy@catherinelucy.org  

Bequests 
 

PLEASE consider remembering our 
parish in your will or trust. We have 
been blessed in the past by the gene- 
rosity of so many parishioners and I 
am hopeful this will continue into 
the future.        
   —Father George 

 

Bible Study -  
Mondays 9:30 AM 
 
Our Bible Study group 

meets on Mondays ~  9:30—11:00 
AM in the Rectory.   
 

We use the New Collegeville Bible 
Commentary from Collegeville,   
Minnesota.  We read the scriptures, 
weekly psalms, and the commentary. 
Then we discuss it.  It is an enlight-
ening experience and totally free. 

 Praying for the  

Sick In Our Parish 
 

Theresa Adcock, Coletta Ali, Jeanette 
Cannon, Lillian Czaplicki, Normantha 
and Larry Evans, Anita  Evenson, Phillip 
Jones, Terrie Kalina, Paul  Koko, Kate 
Kroker, Science Meles, Albert Parker, 
Jr., Raul Perez, Carlton Shanks,    
Nsanda S. Stumps, Kate Shoevlin, June 
Verbillion, and Molly Dula-Weber 
 

The name of your close relative will    
remain on this list for four weeks.  After 
that, you will have to call us again to   
reinstate it into the list.  If you wish to 
include a name of a sick member of your 
family here, please call Amanda at the 
rectory during  office hours.  Thank you. 

Remember a Loved One 
2019 Mass Book is here! 
 
 

We have weekday Masses available 
in our 2019 Mass Book. Please come 
to the Rectory for Masses.  We also 
have plenty of weekday masses avail-
able for the rest of 2018 Mass book.   
 

Please contact Amanda at the Rectory 
708-386-8077 or by e-mail:  
apomaredascsloffice@comcast.net 

Communion & 
Anointing of the Sick 
 

Please call the Rectory at 708-386-
8077 to let us know if you or a    
member of your family is in need of 
the sacrament of anointing of the sick 
or would like to have Holy Commun-
ion brought to your house or nursing 
home or both.  

Update Personal Info 
 

We are urging you to please update us 
with your cell phone number, e-mail 
address, or any other change of status.  
This is very important in   order to 
have a current parish roster.  Please 
call Amanda 708-386-8077 
apomaredascsloffice@comcast.net 

1st & 2nd Readings for the Upcoming  Sun-
day are offered. Their sole purpose is to help 
us all of us “receive” and “hear” the word of 
God. 
 

OCTOBER 7, 2018 — 27TH  
SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

 

First Reading:     Genesis 2:18-24   
 
The first 11 chapters of Genesis have 
very little historical foundation but 
they teach religious truths in parable 
form.  In Chapter One and Chapter 
Two, there are two quite different 
accounts of creation.  Today we hear 
a part of the second account. 

Second Reading:  Hebrews 2:9-11   
 
Today and for the next six Sundays, 
our second reading will come from 
the Letter to the Hebrews.  The sec-
tion from which today’s passage is 
taken is perhaps the New Testament’s 
most profound commentary on the 
implications of Jesus becoming a   
human being. 

♫♪♫♪   An invitation to join one of our choirs   ♫♪♫♪ 
 

The Celebration Choir (Gail Rohmann, director) sings at 10:30 am mass on 
the first, third, and if there is one, the fifth Sundays of the month.  Rehearsals 
are on Wednesdays 7:30—9:00 pm. Choirs don’t rehearse in July or August.  
The Praise Choir (Julius White, director) sings at the 5pm mass on the second 
and fourth Sundays of the month.  Rehearsals are on Tuesdays 7:30-9:00 pm. 
There are no auditions, requirements that you be able to read music, or have 
previous choral experience. Please consider this and see Gail or Julius if you 
are interested.  

♪ ♫ ♪ ♫ ♪ ♫ ♪♫ ♪ ♪♫ ♪ ♫♪ ♫ ♪ ♫ ♪ ♫ ♪ ♫ ♪♫ ♪ ♫ ♪ 
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Not Against Us 
 

Like Moses before him, Jesus corrects 
his disciples’ misunderstanding of the 
gift of the Spirit. They saw people 
who were not of their company cast-
ing out demons and doing other 
works such as Jesus had done. Jesus 
points out that no one who does a 
good deed in his name can be op-
posed to him at the same time. He 
goes on to point out the importance of 
the “little ones,”: the poor, simple 
people, children, the meek ones who 
are not important in the world. It is to 
them that he was sent, not to the 
wealthy and the self-righteous. He 
underscores the importance of small 
works done in faith, as well as big 
works like driving out demons. 
“Anyone who gives you a cup of   
water . . . because you belong to 
Christ . . . will surely not lose his    
reward” (Mark 9:41). God builds the 
coming reign little by little in our ac-
tions, however small and unassuming, 
when they are done out of love of 
God and neighbor. 
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Give Central allows our parish to  
provide its parishioners a safe and 
convenient way to make regular,      
automatic electronic contributions 
and can also be used be used for   
special events and other collections.  
We want to provide you with that 
same convenient option at church.  
 

You can go directly to our website: 
www.stcatherinestlucy.org to be able 
to find the link to GiveCentral 

Survey about our Pastor 
 

According to Archdiocesan policies 
lay leadership and parishioners are 
to be given the opportunity to recog-
nize Fr. George Omwando gifts and 
to share their sentiments about his 
ministry. Thus, we are providing a 
parish-wide survey as part of his 
review process. The survey can be 
easily accessed by going to the 
Archdiocese’s web page (https://
www.archchicago.org/) and clicking 
on Offices and Ministries, located on 
the top panel. This will bring you to 
an alphabetical listing of offices. 
Under ‘M’, select Ministerial Evalu-
ation. You will then be directed to 
the Ministerial Evaluation webpage. 
In the middle of the page, you will 
find “360 Catholic Leadership re-
view for priests”.  Please click on 
the word ‘Link’ next to your appro-
priate language to access the survey. 
The survey is available in English, 
Spanish, and Polish. 

The women of Chicago’s west 
side and of the near-west 

parishes are invited to gather 
for autumn spirituality! 

 

Shelby Boblick will facilitate the  
discussion, and we’ll use as a        
catalyst Trouble Don’t Last Always: 
Soul Prayers, a book by Diana L. 
Hayes. “I believe I have learned, 
because of my own struggles, how to 
see, hear, and feel the struggles of 
others, voiced and invoiced.  This has 
led me to explore theology and the 
role of Christian Churches in the 
U.S. in a new and challenging way—
from the bottom up.  I know what it is 
like to be poor, to be discriminated 
against because of my poverty, my 
race, my gender, and my disabili-
ties.  These many years of struggle 
and pain, which continue to this day, 
have forged me in the fiery furnace of 
God’s love.”  (p. 6)    
 

It matters not at all if you miss a 
week or two.  You are welcome to 
join as your schedule permits.     
Drop-ins are encouraged!  Bring your 
female friends, visitors, or relatives.  
 

We’ll offer duplicate sessions each 
Monday: one at 1 p.m. and another at 
7:30 p.m.  No need to come at the 
same time each Monday.  Sessions 
last no longer than 90 minutes. 
 

Mon., Oct. 1:   Week 1—Yet Do I Marvel;  In 
the Garden; I Know What the Caged Bird 
Feels 

Mon., Oct. 8:  Week 2—I Believe, Lord, Help 
My Unbelief; Thy Will Not Mine, O Lord; Let 
Go and Let God 

Mon., Oct. 22:   Week 3—I Surrender 
All;  Tired;  I Don’t Feel No Ways Tired 

Mon., Nov. 5:    Week 4—I Couldn’t Hear 
Nobody Pray; That Good Night;  Come, Ye 
Disconsolate 

Mon., Nov. 12:  Week 5—One Day at a Time; 
Fix Me, Jesus, Fix Me;  There is a Balm in 
Gilead 
 
 

We meet in the gathering area of     
St. Catherine of Siena-St. Lucy 
Church at 38 N. Austin Blvd., Oak 
Park, IL.   The church is handicapped 
accessible.  Only the doors on Austin 
Blvd. will be open.  There are excel-
lent assistive listening devices availa-
ble. Questions or concerns?   Call 
Shelby Boblick at 630-240-2765 

“ Difference is not    
dangerous; difference is 

Divine”  
 

Diana L. Hayes will be the keynote 
speaker on  “ Difference is not    
dangerous; difference is Divine” at                    
St. Catherine of Siena—St. Lucy 
Church on Thursday, Nov. 15 at 7 
pm.  It will be a special evening…
not to be missed…open to all men 
and women…which will also fea‐
ture some of our local community’s 
black female spiritual leaders. 

A Journey of Faith 
Spiritual Enrichment, Fall 2018 
Starting October 2—7:00 PM 
St. Giles Church  
1045 Columbian Avenue 
 

Please join us this fall for gatherings 
of Prayer, Fellowship and Spiritual 
Enrichment. All sessions will be at 
7:00 p.m. 
 

October 2, Teaching Mass 
                   Fr. Carl Morello 
Future dates:  
Oct.30, Nov. 13,  Dec. 4, & Dec. 11. 
For more information, please contact 
Deirdre Buckingham at 708-383-
3430 x 404 and also to check if they 
will take place at the McDonough 
Hall or the Church. 
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Coming Out of Exile 
October 20, 2018 

Joyce Rupp 
9am‐3pm 

 
 

It's time to set up  
carpools for Oct. 20. 

 
If you've received a confirming e-
mail in the past couple days that 
you're attending the Joyce Rupp    
retreat at Siena Retreat Center in   
Racine, WI: 
and you'd like to participate in a car-
pool, please e-mail me with:  would 
you like a ride, or would you like to 
drive? if you can drive, how many 
(other than yourself) can go in your 
car?  With that information, I'll fol-
low up with carpool information in a 
separate e-mail. 
 
We'll depart from the St. Catherine-
St. Lucy parking lot on Sat., Oct. 20 
at 7 am.   It takes about 90 minutes to 
get to Siena Retreat Center, 5637 
Erie St., Racine, WI.  If you are uncer-
tain whether you are registered for the 
retreat (on or off a waitlist), please 
call Siena Retreat Center directly  
(262-898-2590) to clarify. 
 
The retreat will finish at 3pm, though 
you would certainly be welcome to 
stay longer to shop in the bookstore 
or walk the grounds.  Siena has a 
lovely labyrinth.   Please plan on get-
ting home by 6 p.m. 
 
NOTE:  If you are coming from the 
south, you may want to consider   
exiting earlier than normal off of I-94 
The construction north of Hwy 50 is 
“a mess” so you might want to exit at 
Hwy 50, not far north of the Illinois 
state line.  Turn left (east) on Hwy 50 
and proceed to Hwy 31.  Turn left 
(north) on Hwy 31 and continue 
(about 16 miles) to 4-Mile Rd.  Turn 
right (east) on 4-Mile and proceed 
past the stop-light at Hwy 32, past 
one stop sign, to the stop sign at Erie 
St.  Turn left (north) on Erie.  Siena 
will be on your right hand side. 
 

Shelby S. Boblick 

shelbysboblick@comcast.net  

COMING SOON 

St. Catherine of Siena- 

St. Lucy Parish 

 

Christmas Bazaar 
 

“Glory to the 
New Born King” 

 
Friday, November 9th & 

Saturday, November 10th  

 
Friday, Noon to 6 PM 

Saturday, 10 AM to 4 PM 

Luncheon 1 PM– Saturday,  

November 10th 

 
This year, you can purchase: 
 
�� Handcrafted one-of-a-kind  

Jewelry 

�� Scrapbooking treasures 

�� Home décor items (wreaths, 
canvas art, other) 

�� Custom infant clothing…..in 
addition to  

�� Fun shopping at the White 
Elephant, Children’s and 
Bakery Booths 

�� Take a chance on winning at 
Raffle of the Day, The Big 
Raffle, and Jar Raffle.      
Bid on items at the Silent 
Auction as well. 

 

There is something for every-
one! 
 
Watch for more information to   
be sent to your home in early   
October. 
 
You will soon have an opportuni-
ty to purchase tickets for the big 
raffle as well as reserve seats for 
the luncheon. 

Annual Mass  
Supporting People  

with Mental Illnesses,  
Families, Friends, and  

Mental Healthcare  
Providers 

 
 

Mental illnesses, such as depression, 
bi-polar disease, schizophrenia,   
anxiety disorders and others touch 
one in four families. Stigma, the 
misinformation about these illnesses, 
keeps people from seeking help, and 
stigma keeps people from helping. 
The Mass is for all affected and 
those who are interested in helping.  
  
The Mass will start at 2 PM on    
October 14th at St Gertrude Church, 
1400 West Granville, Chicago  
(6200 North, and 4 blocks west      
of Broadway at Granville and     
Glenwood.)  Refreshments and    
conversation will follow Mass.  
 
Bus transportation is available at       
no charge, leaving St. Catherine—
St. Lucy, 38 N. Austin, Oak Park, 
leaving at 12:30 pm, returning      
approximately 5:00 pm. 
 
For more information contact:  
 
Faith &Fellowship 708-383 9276 or 
via e– mail at: 
faith_fellowship@hotmail.com 
 
Sponsored by: 
Archdiocesan Commission on Mental 
Illness / Office for Persons with 
DisabiliƟes / &  Faith and Fellowship  


